

Tuesday 27th February 2018

Dear Parents,

We always aim to support local charities and initiatives at Shobnall School and we have recently been approached by Bretby Rotary Club to continue this tradition. The school is delighted to be able to support the Rotary Club with their fund-raising initiative which is currently centring around Polio awareness and obtaining baby-grows for war ravaged countries and refugees.

Therefore, I am pleased to announce that on Friday 9<sup>th</sup> March, we will be supporting this venture by asking the children to wear non-school uniform and ideally something purple or something with purple on it. The fine for this non-school uniform day is 50p and/or any unwanted baby-grows.

Mrs Smart, the Rotary Club representative will also be delivering an assembly for Key Stage 2 children, educating them on Polio and the countries which this terrible illness affects. She will also be demonstrating an Aquabox and how this clever device is used to filter and purify dirty river water. These boxes have saved many lives recently in Syria and Mr Adams has kindly (been) volunteered to drink water from the River Trent during this assembly and show the effectiveness of such a resource.

Additionally, our PFA will be running a cake sale during the morning and any money raised will also be donated to this worthwhile cause. Therefore, please could you send your child with additional money, no more than £1, with which they could purchase a few cakes. Should any be left over at the end of the day then we will text and let you know so that you may be able to pick up a tasty treat. Additionally, if you should have any time, prior to this event to bake a few cakes to support this event then please could you drop them off at the school office on the morning of Friday March 9<sup>th</sup>.

Thanking you all in advance of this event.

Yours sincerely

Mr. R. Cruise Headteacher













